
Wiltshire Police Report for the Langfords 

Amesbury Community Police Team 

 

During the last two months Crimes in the LANGFORDS and surrounding areas - 

November and December, as follows:   

 

2 x reports of ASB -  these persons have not been identified 

Burglary at Manor Farm, steeple Langford – A bottle of whiskey stolen and a drill -   

No one identified 

Broken Public Bin – No one identified 

Theft from Vehicle number plates taken – No one identified 

Attempt entry into garage – nothing taken no access gained – No one identified 

Theft from Vehicle window smashed – 2 x pairs of boots taken – no one identified 

Theft from vehicle – tree surgery bag stolen 

 

Police have attended the above and spoken with the I/Ps above, Selecta DNA kits 

have been given to Burglaries, statements taken re the Burglaries that occurred, 

House to House were completed and tasking slide.   

 

The following incidents 3 x males have been arrested, but believe they could of 

committed the above crimes as well but no evidence.  

 

Non-dwelling burglary at Langford Lakes Educational Centre between 17-18/11/23.  

Dwelling burglary at Fisherton Mill between 08-14/12/23 

Burglary of shed- Old School House between 22-23/12/23 

AGG BURGLARY 27/12/23  

THEFT OF VEHICLE 27/12/23 

FALSE IMPRISONMENT – 27/12/23 

FALSE IMPRISONMENT – 27/12/23  

BURGLARY 21-23/12/23 – 54230135958  

 THEFT OF VEHICLE 12/12/23 

POSSESS BLADED ARTICLE 27/12/23  



 POSSESS CANNABIS 27/12/23 DANGEROUS DRIVING 27/12/23 

 

The above offences, 3 x males have been arrested, interviewed and placed in front 

of the courts.  They were given tags, and conditions.  They are not allowed to leave 

their premises between 12 pm and 6 am in the morning.  They will be attending court 

in the near future for sentencing.  

 

Tasking slide updated for patrols of the area of the villages Steeple Langford and 

surrounding villages for reassurance, there have been lots of patrols made by CPT 

and NPT.   

 

Statements taken and CCTV recovered, selecta DNA given to I/Ps the offences and 

burglarys.   

 

A crime prevention meeting was held at Langford lakes with staff on 17/01/24. 

 

further consultation and exhibits van is attending the Langford Lakes site during NPT 

action week on the 25th January. 

 

A visit to Edgar house, The Wirr was made on Monday 8th January to reassure 

residents that live in The Wirr, and surrounding areas.  There were about 25 

residents in attendance.  

 

Also a door step check was made on the arrested males to see if they understood 

their bail conditions etc and patrols of the street where the males live have been 

patrolled.  Other checks have been made by CPT. 

 

Inspector LEE is attending the Wylye Parish Council meeting on the 29/01/24, and a 

council report has been circulated by NPT. 


